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500TH THANK YOU

We thank all who attended, in any capacity, our 500th race of the Essex League.      A long phone canvas went on for up to a month beforehand; results of which justified going for a projected 100 plus attendance.    Sadly many who pledged to attend, or had said they were "Thinking about it" or that they would "Get there if I can" failed to show...and much buffet food was thrown away.      We clashed with the BMAF at Cardiff, but Midlanders/Northerners attending that event would not have been in our Essex League catchment area in any case...and not many Southerners were seen in the Welsh capital city!      One non-attender was Ron Wallwork and so upset he was at not being there he sent the meeting a donation.  Thanks Ron.     Sadly July 3rd proved to be a date which seemed to clash with so many personal obligations.   One walkers did tell us straight that he would not be coming as Argentina were playing Germany at 3pm.  Indeed they were...and Redbridge Cycling Circuit staff put it on the function room TV sets (minus sound -  an improvement since vuvuzelas came into vogue and also lacking commentators/pundits patter).  So many things just happened to be on that very afternoon...just a coincidence!   Mind you had England beaten Germany in the World Cup, it would have been England v Argentina at 3pm on Saturday 3rd July - and who knows how many elderly grannies would have "passed on" just prior to that match?   We've published just a small selection of the apologies (and there are many).     But when all's said and done, such major events are really put on for people to attend, not send kind emails of support - appreciated as they are.  We gave plenty of notice so as July 3rd could be ring-fenced.  We'd factored Cardiff into our projections.    Sadly, bar a major walker's funeral, we can't really see any events on our horizon that will see so many stars of today and yesteryear mingling.     But what makes it all so worthwhile is that so many thoroughly enjoyed the occasion...just as they had enjoyed the 300th and 400th races.  How sad there won't be a 600th. 
NICE TO SEE YOU

It was good to see Laurence Dordoy's mother (and her guest), Laurence's partner Shelia, Laurence's sister Norma and her husband Mick Potter joining us for the 500th walking race.  They enjoyed it so much that they want to come to future Ilford AC events.  The star "spot prize" was a case of Guinness - the "Laurence Dordoy Memorial Prize" which went to Steve Allen.   Cans were put in his fridge so he could enjoy them after slogging around the Tanners Marathon in the heat of Sunday!

We were so pleased to see Jeanette, sister of the late International Steve Gower and widow of top sports photographer Mike Street.   Jeanette brought along some of Mike's old pictures and kindly donated them to anybody who wished to take them home.    Our thanks to Jeanette.
APPRECIATION FROM MIKE SCAMELL

I really enjoyed the race today, despite the heat – thanks so much for all your encouragement.  I am hoping to race in Battersea Park again next month, so that will make 3 so far this year!


All the best,


Mike.

500TH ESSEX WALKING LEAGUE MEETING

Ilford AC staged the 500th meeting of the Essex Walking League, which began in 1967, on a hot Saturday afternoon (3rd July) at Redbridge Cycling Circuit.  On offer was 5 Kilometres over 4-and-half circuits of the lower (flat) course, when we could find the start line!   All makes for extra warming-up!   Many former greats came to support this occasion and some even got out racing pumps for another go.   Among them was JOHN WEBB (Basildon AC) who now resides in Bristol.   This sprightly 73 year old won that first League race 43 years ago, before becoming an Olympian a year later in 1968 when racing over 20 Kilometres in Mexico.  He lined up and contested our 500th event.   Others from Race No.1 were present to compete or spectate (see June 2010 issue for Race No.1 result).   Among supporters was another septuagenarian in PAUL NIHILL MBE who had walked in 4 Olympics (1964/68/72/76) winning silver at the 64 Tokyo Games over 50 Kilometres.    "Mr Starter" was Ilford President LES HISLOP who after setting a 51 strong field into action, then joined in to race himself.  Among starters was long-serving Essex County AAA Walking Secretary RAY PEARCE, who in his heyday was an Essex County senior individual champion.

Early-on saw Ilford's in-form FRANCISCO REIS dictating pace while leading for 2-and-half circuits before being overtaken by the talented King twins from Colchester Harriers.   DANIEL AND DOMINIC KING, both Commonwealth Games representatives, pulled ahead to dead-heat in 23 minutes and 38 seconds which was remarkable as they'd done an 18 Kilometres training session 2 hours earlier.   Reis trailed them with determination to come a close 3rd.

Post race saw a buffet and social/reunion.  The organisers for an excellent day were Ilford stalwart TONY PERKINS and his wife CHRISTINE.
EMAILS RAY PEARCE

Dear Tony,


Many many thanks for the hard work last Saturday  (includes Dave A) and (probably others as well).    I think everyone thinks that as well, also thank you for the presentation to me, it was a great surprise.  I will enjoy them,  It has been an honour to serve Essex Walkers over the Years.  I am sorry that the League has had to come to an end,  Once again a big thank  you.     


Ray P.

OLLY FLYNN’S EMAIL TO TONY PERKINS

Dear Tony,


Congratulations to you, Christine and the team of volunteers who gave us such an enjoyable day and a great buffet to boot.  No mean achievement when I think of some of the appetites there.   With your ever present and renowned global giant of an MC Dave A. at the mike and registration table, you all produced an occasion worthy of the special day that it was.

Many thanks to you and all the team of hard workers who enabled us to allow all those memories of yesteryear to come flooding back again.

Sincerely,    Oliver T

WOOF WOOF

Some missed our 500th meeting but none were so unlucky as EDDIE TROTTER.  At noon he was all set to attend then he took his dog out for a short walk. His excited dog jumped up and knocked it’s owner over so twisting an ankle, and therefore ruling Eddie out of the action

500TH MEETING LOST PROPERTY

A blue towel made in Rio...and a tee shirt/tote bag left with DA but not collected.  Please claim from Dave Ainsworth on 01708-377382, and we'll reunite you with your belongings.

	500TH ESSEX LEAGUE RACE

5km  HAINAULT     3/7/10
1.D.KING 

COLCHESTER 

23.38 

1.D.KING 

COLCHESTER 

23.38 

3.F.REIS 

ILFORD 

24.45 

4.P.RYAN 

ILFORD 

26.18 

5.S.UTTLEY 

ILFORD 

26.28 

6.J.HALL 

BELGRAVE 

26.31 

7.D.KATES 

ILFORD 

27.43 

8.S.PHILLIPS 

ILFORD 

27.52 

9.G.SMITH 

LWC 

28.32 

10.J.LLEWLLIN 

BELGRAVE 

28.40 

11.G.CHAPMAN 

HEADINGTON 

28.45 

12.S.BISHOP 

SEAC 

29.01 

13.M.SCAMELL 

BELGRAVE 

29.14 

14.A.SEDDON 

ENFIELD 

29.24 

15.S.CRANE 

SWC 

29.55 

16.S.PENDER 

ENFIELD 

29.58 

17.S.ALLEN 

ILFORD 

30.15 

18.S.KEMP 

EVAC
30.41 

19.R.SHEPPARD 

ILFORD 

30.50 

20.D.SHARPE 

ILFORD 

31.06 

21.D.COX 

ENFIELD 

31.14 

22.M.HARREN 

SWC 

32.00 

23.R.DOBSON 

ILFORD 

32.17 

24.P.COLE 

ENFIELD 

32.30 

25.F.BISHOP (L) 

AFD 

32.33 

26.A.HARREN 

SWC 

32.41 

27.O.CAVIGLIOLI 

PITSEA 

32.42 

28.P.CRANE 

SWC 

32.46 

29.O.BROWNE 

ILFORD 

32.46 

30.J.MAY 

ENFIELD 

33.08 

31.D.SHEPPARD 

E P 

33.51 

32.M.GRAHAM 

BELGRAVE 

34.31 

33.A.O’RAWE 

ILFORD 

34.37 

34.D.HOBEN 

SWC 

34.59 

35.P.GOODWIN 

SPRINGFIELD 

34.27 

36.S.WHELAN 

HEADINGTON 

35.51 

37.F.FERNANDEZ (L) 

LOUGHTON 

36.11 

38.S.QUEENY  (L) 

ENFIELD 

36.30 

39.M.HINTON 

ILFORD 

36.31 

40.K.TUSON 

VAC 

36.31 

41.L.HISLOP 

ILFORD 

36.42 

42.D.FOTHERINGHAM 

BELGRAVE 

36.46 

43.L.RUDDOCK 

ILFORD 

36.55 

44.G.LEGON (L) 

BEXLEY 

37.15 

45.M.BARNBROOK 

ILFORD 

37.16 

46.W.SUTHERLAND 

HIGHGATE 

39.58 

47.J.WEBB 

BASILDON 

40.21 

48.R.PEARCE 

SOUTHEND 

41.43 

  

J.ROOKE ESSEX BEAGLES   DNF 

C BENT PITSEA   DNF 

  

BOYS 2760M 

  

1. L.LEGON                       BEXLEY              19.30   


EMAILS A FORMER CHAMPION

Hello Dave,


Would love to have ‘adorned’ my old race-walking shoes and stomped around for this special race...probably would have made a few craters along the way!!!  Unfortunately will be on holiday and will have to leave it to the ‘old man’!!


Regards,


Andy O’Rawe
EMAILS JOHN LLEWELLIN


Many thanks for the mention in the Essex Walker; a lovely surprise!  I plan to race in the 500th on the 3rd July and look forward to meeting old friends
Regards

John Llewellin

CONGRATULATIONS ON A WONDERFUL ESSEX LEAGUE 500TH WALK

Hello Dave,

May I have the opportunity to thank you, Tony and Christine Perkins and helpers, Ray Pearce, Mike Croft (Judging) and all those who provided such a wonderful 500th Essex League Race at Hainault.  A Special thanks to Redbridge Cycle Club for providing and permitting us to use such a great circuit for the race. The facilities were excellent at the Clubhouse too.  It was a tough day for racing in the heat, but that greatly added to the challenge the walkers faced.  The awards were greatly appreciated and will be proudly worn in the years ahead.  It was especially nice to see and meet so many of the late Laurie Dordoy’s family.  He remains forever in our thoughts and minds at all race walking events.  To meet so many of the past Champions and walkers from yesteryear provided the icing on the cake for me.  So good to see John WEBB, Paul NIHILL, Bob DOBSON, Olly FLYNN, Amos SEDDON looking in top form.  Finally Dave, as we well know such memorable events don’t just happen without much hard work behind the scenes. Thanks a million to all those involved.  Essex League may not see its 600th celebration, but the spirit, camaraderie and will to succeed in our truly great sport will never fade!  See you soon.

Yours in Sport and Friendship.

Bill SUTHERLAND – Commonwealth Games 
Bronze for Scotland 1970. 
UNDER SCRUTINY
Among our 500th League race starters was long-serving Essex County AAA Walking Secretary RAY PEARCE, who in his heyday was an Essex County senior individual champion.    Ray was one of many who truly entered into the spirit of the occasion.    Chief Judge, and observing Ray, was MIKE CROFT...another with many years of service to Essex race walking as both competitor and official.
VIEWS OF LEN RUDDOCK

Well done to all those responsible for the promotion of this new race, albeit unique circumstances, at a new venue. 

The whole package was well put together.  £10 to race shouldn't have broken the bank of anyone and would have been well worth it even without the extra 'goodies'.

It was good to see everyone!


Best Wishes


Len Ruddock

GERALDINE LEGON’S VIEW RE THE 500TH

Thanks for the day.  Most enjoyable.


Geraldine.

EMAILS MIKE HINTON

Thanks for an enjoyable afternoon.  The buffet was great.  I hope you didn’t have too much over!


Regards Mike.

DICK MARSHALL RIP

It is with profound sadness that we report the death of Dick, aged 63, who was a bowel cancer sufferer.    Dick has been one of local sports greatest supporters...in his role as journalist.   He was 100% for athletics and always wrote well of race walking.   Dick started out in the early 70s when he worked on the Southend Standard, with Roger Buxton (another true friend of walking).    Dick moved to the Basildon-based "Evening Echo" and was still working for them when he died.  For 37 years Dick worked for the same company - a real example of loyalty in these times.   June Cork has expressed how much he was appreciated at Southend-on-Sea AC.   It was Dick who brought us that dramatic story of the big Southend-on-Sea AC walking bust-up in the mid-70s, and despite moving to Cardiff it was Dick who wrote passionately over the failure of Wales to select Bob Dobson for their Commonwealth Games team.    Dick chronicled the success of Olly Flynn on many occasions and, of course, his Commonwealth Games gold medal.  The rise of many promising Canvey Island sportsmen and women was all publicised in Dick's regular reports. Dick wrote about iron man Kevin Perry’s rise from Club walker to National Champion and also as one honoured by Southend Sports Council.  And can we ever forget his support for Essex Police promotions, most notably that wonderful whole-page/back-page account on that Gloucester Park race which saw Victor Spain triumph as a "dark horse".  We could go on...and on.   Dick will be remembered as a sports journalist who looked for the positive and good things that he found in local sport.   We thank him for his genuine interest in race walking and extend our condolences to his family and other relations.
TRIBUTE FROM ANDY O’RAWE

Hello Dave,


I met Dick quite a few times during my short race walking career...he was one who certainly brought the Essex race walking scene into the public eye.  I will pass on this news to the rest of the O’Rawe family...some of whom have become ‘celebrities’ on the ‘Rock’ due to Dick’s reports.


Hope you are keeping well,


Andy

TRIBUTE FROM OLLY FLYNN

Dear Dave,


That was a fine obituary of a journalist who understood & supported our sport with some passion, may he rest in peace.


Sincerely,


Oliver T

TRIBUTE FROM DON COX

So sad to hear that Brian Laver has passed on, Last spoke to him at the 400th race, Brian, Ken Carter, Amos Seddon and myself drove to the Lugano Chiasso relay in 1971, all four of us trying to sleep in the car in a back street in Milan, Brian always joking , Amos looking like a hippy, the year Essex won, I have a photo somewhere of the four of us standing on top of a mountain, I will see if I can find it. Essex won in a very close race with Italy  1971, In the report in AW, "Brian Laver walked a great solo race to edge out Italy's top junior, Feller by 6 seconds" .The cup we won was the ESSEX LEAGUE cup, won by the top team every year, 

Brian, see you mate, proud to have known you.

WANTED MAN FOUND

Thanks to an appeal in Essex Walker, MALCOLM TOLLEY (once Basildon-based) who came 2nd – behind JOHN WEBB – in the first Essex League race back in 1967 has been found.  Now in his 70s, he’s living in Blaby (Leicester).  Tony Perkins sent him an invitation to the 500th Essex League walk.

THREE WEEK TRAINING CAMP/STUDY OPPORTUNITY FOR RACE WALKERS

 We have opportunities for athletes to participate in a research study:

“The effects of an intermittent heat acclimation protocol on race walking economy”
 We have opportunities for athletes to spend three weeks from late August 2010 training at the UKA National Centre for Race Walking at Leeds Metropolitan University; and can provide some financial support for participants. We are seeking approximately 12 male and female athletes who compete in the race walk events, aged between 18 and 30 years to participate in this study.
Athletes who participate will be allocated to one of two groups:

Group 1 - INTERMITTENT HEAT ACCLIMATION – who will be based at the UKA Centre for three weeks
or
Group 2 - CONTROL– who may* be based at the UKA Centre for three weeks

*(if you match one of our heat acclimation group athletes but cannot commit to three weeks at the UKA Centre because of (e.g.) work schedules it may be possible for you to complete the initial and final testing sessions if we are able to ensure data can be collected off site in your own training set up) 

You will complete tests in the exercise physiology laboratory to determine (e.g.) race walking economy; a performance test in thermally stressful (32˚C/60% humidity) conditions in the environmental chamber; and nine acclimation or control sessions over a three week period at a pace similar to your steady training sessions. This training will compliment your planned training and competition in this period

.
 Adaptations from training in hot conditions may allow race walkers to race walk with improved race walking economy, which could be beneficial for athletes competing in Delhi at the forthcoming Commonwealth Games. However training in the heat may also improve race walking economy and performance at normal temperatures.

Contact for further information:
Dr Andrew Drake Carnegie Director of Race Walking, Carnegie Annexe, LeedsMob 07824 482624.   a.drake@leedsmet.ac.uk Metropolitan University, Headingley Campus, Leeds, LS6 3QS, United Kingdom.  0113 8123527    

The UKACentre for Race Walking National 
RIGHT OF REPLY

Hello Dave,


In reply to Peter Cassidy’s response to my comments regarding no commentary or sufficient programmes at the RWA National 20 Kms Walk at Victoria Park.  I am fully conversant with the restrictions placed by Tower Hamlets and other councils but I do not see that as large a problem as he portrays.  I have knowledge that Victoria Park hosted a very large Rock Concert over a weekend during the month of June and I am sure that the volume of noise and unsocial hours during which the concert was held would have caused considerably more problems for the residents locally than our rather low key Championship which was held over a relatively short period at a far more convenient time in the afternoon.  With a more progressive approach by the RWA with use of commentary, wherever possible, more people will know about our great Sport.  Programmes and leaflets are an excellent way also to spread the word.  Presently our sport is all too much trapped in the past and not taking the opportunities to branch out to the future. Thanks again Dave and helpers and contributors on another excellent Essex Newsletter so full of news and views.  Great stuff!  


Yours in Sport and Friendship,  

Bill SUTHERLAND 

[image: image2.jpg]e-Mail



EMAILS BILL SUTHERLAND BEM

Hello Dave,


I am disappointed I could not be there at Moulton.   Kath and I were both laid low with a prolonged bout of flu made worse 
by hay fever.  I can’t tell you when I last had my shorts on because it’s been a really bad year since I tore my hamstring last summer at the Parliament Hill LICC Meeting.  To think I was only doing a 3 minute lap and I remember you commenting I wasn't going very well.  I admire your tenacity in turning out despite your problems.  I earnestly hope I will see you sooner than later.  One last thought about the Spurs player doing Moulton.  I can remember at the time of the Accolade 8 Hours Walk we had a number of raffle prizes one of which was a Football signed by Bill Nicholson and the many star players from Spurs.  Perhaps that’s a thought for organisers in the future as a Raffle with top prizes is an extra incentive to bring in the punters!  Well done to Ron Wallwork (the 21st Century Alf McSweeney) and to you for all you do on the publicity front.  As you were told many years ago had you been doing publicity in perhaps a sport like ‘the beautiful game’ you would probably be a millionaire by now with a retreat in Barbados!  Take care now.


Yours in Sport and Friendship,


Bill.

PRAISE FROM BILL

Hello Dave,  


I feel I must, as one of many hopefully, express my congratulations to Alex WRIGHT, Luke FINCH (Wales perhaps), Tom BOSWORTH and Ben WEARS who all achieved the qualifying standard of 89 minutes for ENGLAND TEAM for the forthcoming Commonwealth Games in October in India, whilst competing the England Trials 20 Kms Walk at Bedford.  Top Race Walking is very different today from our era, but it greatly warmed the heart to witness so many fast times on a far from easy out and back circuit 21 times plus.  I feel we must push for ENGLAND to send a full team of 3 Male Walkers as the future of this great Championship race is dependent on as many walkers as possible toeing the line.  What a wonderful weekend for British Walkers with Joanna JACKSON also setting a New British Record overseas.  Despite a rough surface in places the course was ideal for spectating.  The winning German walker displayed a very fine style as did many of the female competitors. Dr. Lisa KEHLER, who has 2 Commonwealth Bronzes and a Silver to her credit did around 1 Hour 40 mins to achieve the qualifying time once again.  She tells me she first represented GB in Race Walking since 1982  Who can equal that in British Athletics?  Wearing Scotland on her vest Diane BRADLEY from Kent clocked a very commendable 1 Hour 53 mins.  It is now up to us all to encourage them all to further enhance our previous outstanding record in Medallists and bring home some more in October.  Well done also to Andy DRAKE, Dr. Ian RICHARDS and all at Leeds Carnegie University for the hard work in training them up to this high standard.  The skies the limit!  


Yours in Sport,  


Bill SUTHERLAND – Commonwealth Bronze Medal for 
Scotland in 1970.
THANKS FROM RON WALLWORK MBE
Dear David,

Just The Tonic

First of all, I’m very grateful for the concern and best wishes bestowed on me by my friends in the walking fraternity.

I was so disappointed not to get along to Bedford for the big meeting there last Sunday. I had missed out at the 20km in April, but was encouraged by the result, which suggested a lot of potential young athletes were on the verge of something really good and I wanted to be there to see it.

It was not to be. A couple of people had promised to let me know on Sunday evening just what had happened and what a tonic the reports were - Not just  for a sick race walk fan, but for British race walking.

There’s still obviously a long way to go but they have made a substantial step forward, towards world class and they have age on their side.

I will get to see everyone eventually,

Ron
RESPONSE FROM DAN KING

Hi Dave,
 
Having just read the latest edition of Essex Walker, I cannot believe what I have just read under the section 'Put a Sock in It', in relation to the Essex 3000m Walks held at Chelmsford. The incident, in which I was involved, has been totally misrepresented and your informant has failed to supply

you with all details 

I did confront June in the announcer's hut, immediately after the race as I was unhappy with her commentary, which included a number of incorrect and misleading comments whilst the race walk was on. I explained to June that I felt the commentary came across as being very 'sarcastic' and comments such as "the walks being an 'odd event' and one which often causes injury" are not helpful in an event is struggling to recruit new members. I was also extremely disappointed with the low turnout on the day which added to my frustrations. Is it any wonder events are poorly supported when the commentator appears to be anti-walking and shares these opinions through their commentary. As I said to June at the time, it may well be that the comments were not intended the way they came across, but I was not the only one to consider the comments to be a bit controversial.

I have always tried to support the event and others where possible even though I have been publicly criticised for not supporting local races. I will continue to try and support local races where possible, but it is not acceptable for the walks to be treated as a 2nd class event and be the laughing stock of all spectators whilst the race is on.

In relation to my role as an Essex Sports Ambassador (2009-2010), I would like to point out that this was for a 1 year period and during such time I have done numerous talks / events, promoting sport in general across the county in schools etc. Although no longer on the programme, I continue to give up my time (voluntary) to support events through schools throughout the year. I, like many others am trying to balance a full time job with training (twice daily) in order to compete at the highest level. I am then expected to find time to go into schools / communities to promote Race Walking / Sport. If there were more hours in the day, I would be able to devote them, but as it is I am already fully stretched and in all honesty probably taking on too much!

It is upsetting to continually see negative articles in Essex Walker about the event and those involved in it. It often makes me wonder why I bother to continue to defend the event and the people involved in it.

I look forward to reading some more factual and positive stories in future.

kind regards

Daniel

EMAILS COMMENTATOR JUNE CORK

Dave,


I much appreciated the article in Essex Walker (July issue).  Dave Sharpe has telephoned me to offer his own words of support.  I thought that very kind of him.  Thanks for your support too.


June

FROM OUR RWA PUBLICITY OFFICER

Did you see Steve Cram on the BBC, saying that the England football match was so awful that he "went and watched the 5000m racewalk instead", implying that our sport is a load of rubbish? Well I might propose an item for the next RWA meeting: a brand new award, the "Steve Cram Trophy" to be awarded annually to the person who brings the most disrepute or ridicule to our sport. I reckon we could generate some publicity by creating such an award with such a name and telling everyone about it...!


Best wishes,
John C.

Adds Hon. Ed.  John refers to our National Track Championships from Birmingham's Alexander Stadium.    I viewed BBC's coverage and yet again those 5,000m walkers (men & women) provided no close finishes, so making unexciting television.      I repeat my view that, if we reverted to 3,000m, at least long winning gaps would be less.   DA.
RAF GROUNDED

The annual Sir Sefton Branker representative match (Civil Service v Middlesex County AAA v Royal Air Force) took place at Copthall Stadium on June 30th.   It's 2-a-side and Essex Walker readers packed the frame courtesy of FRANCISCO REIS (Middx), STEVE UTTLEY and JOHN HALL (both CS) who clocked 14.15, 15.28 and 15.51 respectively.  Our hardy trio had toiled in the Northampton racecourse sun over 20 Kilometres just 4 days earlier.   Sadly, in an event held in the name of the monocled Air Vice Marshall Sir Sefton Branker AFC, the RAF could not provide entrants - even "points scorers" to make up the numbers.   Ex-service types reading this will be in dismay...and Sir Sefton (a former RAF Athletics Association President) will be turning in his grave.   Sir Sefton entered his grave in 1930 as a victim of the R101 mishap, when on board as Director of Civil Aviation.    It would be nice if the RAF tried hard to unearth walkers to compete in an event which bears his name.
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LATE PROMOTION

In an hour long interview on local radio station LINK FM, Hornchurch resident MIKE BRACE CBE, reflected on sporting issues.  Mike is on 3 London Olympic Committees – Diversity, Communications and Drugs.  We remember Mike, who was blinded by a firework while a youngster, for his race walking in the late 80s/early 90s when ALEC ROSS appeared as his guide.  Mike recalled the atmosphere at Romford Brewery Company walking races around the town’s Market Place.  He stated that was escorted by SUPERINTENDENT ALEC ROSS.  It brought a smile to retired Chief Inspector Alec when the news reached his Forres home.

AND THEY GET PAID FOR IT

Lee Dixon:

“Robinho’s been literally non-existent”

Clive Tyldesey:
“England are learning to walk before they can run, with their feet nailed firmly to the ground”.

Ian Crocker (Sky):
“Big Darren Dods is looking for a quick turn on from young Goodwillie”.

GMTV Premium Rate Quiz:

Complete the phrase, “Get on your (a) bike (b) scooter or (c) rollerblades”.  Err? 
Internet quip:
The England football team received a great welcome on their UK return. Their plane was diverted to Glasgow”.

IN DEMAND
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Centurion JOHN LEES (Brighton & Hove AC) who is a BBC Sussex sports reporter was unable to make our 500th meeting as he was doing the commentary at Hove Cricket Ground as Sussex entertained Bangladesh.  John was commentator at our Essex/European Friendship Meeting at Chelmsford in the 70s.  He was at our 400th race and also at the last ever London-to-Brighton Walk (John’s the only Brighton man to have won that classic).  John sends his regards to all, especially PAUL NIHILL and TONY PERKINS.   Fellow Brighton & Hove AC member, dentist DAVID BUCHANAN, also sent his apologies on account of a family commitment.

RON RECOLLECTS


It has been interesting to read about recent walks at the famous Iffley Road track and re-kindled memories of what was a rarity in the days of the AAA’s. There were regional AAA vests awarded for the annual inter-area match, but full AAA matches didn’t usually include a walk, so very few AAA vests ever awarded to race walkers. 


However, Australian Peter McCullagh was studying at Oxford in 1966 and so a two mile walk was included in the annual AAA vs Oxford fixture which took place on Wednesday 3rd May at the Iffley Road track. It was still a cinder track and the three-man race was won by Paul Nihill in 13.44. I can’t remember whether Peter or I finished runner-up. 


Ron Wallwork 

TOUGH CHALLENGE

STEVE ALLEN, who RACED the 500th Essex League walk was up early on Sunday for the Long Distance Walkers Association "Tanners Marathon" over 30 miles in high heat.   It was the 50th...and last...Tanners Marathon which started in Leatherhead and went over the Downs.   Steve clocked 6 hours and 55 minutes, after walking for 15 miles and jogging the rest.   Well done to Steve...and others who raced both days, including JOHN HALL and DAVE HOBEN.   And well done to all from our race walking world who decided to give the Tanners a go, including SUE CLEMENTS and KATHY CRILLEY.

THANKS FROM BERNIE HERCOCK

Dear Dave


Thanks you very much for sending the ESSEX WALKER.   It helped keep me updated with what was going on.   May I thank all my friends for all letters and get well cards they sent.   I hope to be at the L.I.C.C. meeting to thank all in person.


Regards,


Bernard.

PASTURES NEW

Popular STEVE KEMP, promoter of that immensely popular Nicola 5 Miles, has joined EVAC (Eastern Veterans Athletic Club).  This Club has always tried hard to support race walking, so Centurion Steve and EVAC looks like a very happy connection!

BILL SUTHERLANDS VIEWS

Hello Dave,

Did a bit of training yesterday on the old Highgate course up to the Whitestone Ponds (formerly used for Public Hangings) and Jack Straw’s Castle.  I had forgotten just how hilly that classic Highgate 7 was, but greatly enjoyed it.  Remembered visiting the Great Tebbs LLOYD-JOHNSON, Oldest Olympic Medallist with a Bronze in the Nursing Home on the straight road approaching the Ponds.  Great guy who often used to attend the International Training Weekends in the Midlands fully kitted out in his tracksuit despite being in his twilight years.  Great memories eh!  Really enjoyed Saturday’s race at Hainault.  We must have more races there if possible.

Kind Regards,  Bill

MULTI-SPORTS

PETER HODKINSON, who until recently was the Romford Market Place Manager, has now added BOWLS to the lost of sports which he was engaged himself in. Peter couldn’t make our 500th Essex League race as he was out-and-about with his woods, but he had been at Redbridge Cycling Circuit 2 weeks earlier – turning the pedals.

PRESIDENTIAL APPEAL

Ilford's President, sub 2.50 marathon runner LES HISLOP, has previously walked in our Essex League, having done the Chigwell Row Christmas walk in previous seasons.     July 3rd was busy for him, for he'd completed a 6 miles cross-country training run around nearby Hainault Forest before popping into the Cycle Track to race our 5 Kilometres.    Said Les, "It's a great pity that the Essex League is coming to a close after all these years, but I thoroughly enjoyed the afternoon's sport"
FROM JOHN CONSTANDINOU

Hi Dave.
 
Some info for you to develop into an item in Essex Walker.   Daniel King married Elodie Henrion (a French lady) last week. She runs 10k in 46 minutes.   I'm sure of all the info, apart from the date.

John

 

Adds Hon.Ed.   This adds to  previous info from Peter Cassidy...and we all wish the happy couple a great time ahead.

EMAILS JOHN BORGARS


Sincere apologies for absence

I "had" - well thought it overwhelmingly important - to go up to Durham to watch Stephen graduate. Despite numerous comments to the contrary, I work to live rather than live to work
Coincidentally, my mother-in-law, her two sisters and the one surviving (out of three) husband had booked a holiday within an hour's drive of Durham so we jointly enjoyed several of the local sights (I had seen the Cathedral in the 1950s but Ruth was not born then and Alnwick Castle was only opened to visitors when I was 50 -ish so I had never seen it).

If this has been chosen as a natural closure for the Essex League then I can only apologise for my absence*: I have enjoyed**, in my erratic appearances, the Essex League which gave me the opportunity to meet and "race against" most of the top-quality UK walkers who chose to steer round me as they lapped me

Yours sincerely,

John

* 
Dave knows that, despite being unfit, I supported the last London to Brighton
**
Except the one time when I felt that I needed (as the defending Hertfordshire 20 mile champion) to seriously race Arthur and failed atrociously
EMAILS PIET JANSENS
My dear walking friends,


I'm proud to tell you that I have finished the Land's End to John O'Groats Walk on 20th June on a very cold rainy day.


Best wishes


C-389 Piet Jansens

RESULT

Below is the result of the very dismal Woodford Tuesday Walk on the 6th July, 2010.  Must do better next time!

Best Wishes

Peter Cassidy.

RaceWalkingAssociation@btinternet.com

1   Steve Uttley

Ilford  


26:29·42
2   Helen Middleton 

Enfield & Haringey 
28:40·99
3   Sean Pender 

Enfield & Haringey 
30:27·31
4   Françoise Fernandez 
Loughton 

35:07·64
5   Peter Cassidy 

Loughton 

35:38·91

ON THE BOX

For 2 successive days walking hit the small screen with the Parish Walk on Sky Sports and Channel 5 showing Alex Wright and Laura Whelan tackling 10K. All great viewing!

WRITES DAVE SHARPE

Dear Sir,


I recently did the 500th Essex League race at Hainault Cycle Circuit.   Well there were very good facilities and a good racing surface.  But it was costly to hire - well that's the nature of the beast at these new places.   We had 50 starters and 48 finishers plus 1 boy who did halfway.   The distance was 5 Kms and it was a joint win by the King twins.  Some faces from the past appeared - John Llewellin, Mike Scamell, Olly Caviglioli, Len Ruddock, Roy Shepperd and his brother Denis.   I hope these walkers put their racing shoes back on.   I wonder how long since Ray Pearce has done a race?   There were people who said that they would get there if I can, but did not turn up yet again.   You can take that with a big pinch of salt.  The organisers did a very good job when they were short-handed and the food - there was so much that it was like they were trying to do the feeding of the 5,000 with the loaves and fishes as in the time of Jesus Christ.   It was the first time ever I have left a race with a loaf of bread.


Yours sincerely.

D.W.Sharpe

IAC/SCVAC/Centurion 578

ILFORD GIVEN ‘EM THE OLD 1-2

On a warm Monday evening (12th July) Ilford walkers contested the Southern Veterans Track & Field League at the delightfully situated Dacorum Athletics Track on a hill overlooking Hemel Hempstead.   The rarely walked distance of 2,000 metres was the curtain raiser to a packed athletics card and, from the "off", FRANCISCO REIS strode into a commanding lead which he maintained to cross the line in an excellent time of 9 minutes and 9 seconds - so recording his 12th victory in 14 finishes.   In his wake was left a fascinating battle for frame positions between Ilford's PETER RYAN, Barnet's STEVE ALLEN - who appeared in the last series of The Crypton Factor" - and "dark horse" JOHN BORGARS of Herts Phoenix who surprised all by getting among the leading contenders.    By the end of lap 2 John began to fade so leaving Peter and Steve in contention.   Over the closing stages Peter, winner of the corresponding event in 2009, opened a decisive gap to place 2nd in a personal best time of 9.49, with Allen 3rd in 9.56.    Spectators were impressed with the display as seeing 3 athletes better 10 minutes in a veterans 2,000 metres takes some doing.   Leading lady was HELEN MIDDLETON in 4th place with 11.00.8 on the stopwatch.  18 started and finished, so showing race walking in a good light.
EMAILS CATH DUHIG

Hi Dave,


I thought you'd be interested to know that our production WON our NODA area drama festival at the weekend. We were adjudged to be "Best Production" and also won the prize for "Best Technical". This is the second time I've been in a cast at the Festival - and each time a winning production. Wish my racewalking record was as good these days!


Right, off to finish the programme for my LAST EVER school play - takes to the stage tomorrow, Wednesday and Thursday.


Hope all is well.


Cath

SWANSONG

It was popular MIKE HINTON's swansong on July 17th at the Lee Valley Stadium as it was last race before moving to Bournemouth, where sadly there's no longer any race walking activities.   Local clubs Bournemouth, Southampton and Weymouth no longer promote walking races, so he hung-up his racing shoes after the 3,000m race.    We say farewell to a hugely popular points scorer over many seasons of the Enfield League and one who has supported numerous other events and Opens for many decades.   We wish Mike and his wife Iris many happy years in Bournemouth.
SWITCHING CODES

Kevin Marshall ran 37.46 for 167th place out of 376 finishers on a very hot Friday night at the Great Bentley Friday night 5 miler on July 9th.   Well done!
AN INITIATIVE

Dave

Some time ago, I offered to provide a free page on the R.W.A. web site for the Southern Area. (N.B.: FREE, not like T.W’s £100/year with nothing on it!).     You can see its embryo version at:

http://www.RaceWalkingAssociation.btinternet.co.uk/SouthernArea.html

It’s also accessible via the Southern bit of the “Officers and Areas” page.    The offer of an Area page is open to the Midlands and North, which are contemplating the situation.

Rules (for the time being)

1   To protect the rest of the R.W.A. site, Area information will have to go via me, with no direct access by Areas.

2   I shall accept material only from people nominated by the Areas. (Perhaps, Secretary, Championships Secretary and P.R.O.?)

3   I shall not be responsible for the accuracy of the information supplied, which I shall take as having been verified beforehand.

4   It would be handy (but not essential) if all the Area pages were more-or-less similar.

5   In general, information will be published the day that I receive it.

Best wishes.

Peter Cassidy
RaceWalkingAssociation@btinternet.com
EMAILS CATH DUHIG
Dear All, ( or should I say "Hola " to get you in the mood?)

  

Due to Ron's illness he has accepted my offer to help out with organising the proposed trip to Spain for a training camp in October.   So,  since speaking to Amos, I am now the point of contact for this venture.  Ron has sent me, by snail mail, some details of what he was hoping to have arranged, so I am expecting to receive those imminently.   This is just to make contact and ask you to let me know of your interest in the trip.

 

The dates seem to be settling down as Oct 5 -12 ( Tuesday to Tuesday, as this is what fits best for the hotel and for getting favourable flight prices), and the hotel is coming out at 25-30 euros per person, half board, based on double rooms.

 

I have a busy week ahead, but then expect to have a few more moments to devote to sorting this out. However, I am away the first week in August , then from 15th ( ironically, in Spain), when I will have little or no email access, unless I can hit an Internet cafe. Therefore Aug 13th is really the deadline for decisions and arrangements.

 

Please let me know if you want to be kept informed about the trip and I will get back in touch as soon as I have anything sensible to communicate.

 

Sincerely,

Cath Duhig

BILL SUTHERLAND’S VIEW

Hi Dave,


Just a few lines to say I thought the performance of the Official Starter at the LICC 3,000 Metres at Lee Valley Athletics Track left much to be desired.  Was he honestly telling us that if some veteran walker mistakenly placed his foot in front of the line he was to be disqualified?  Rules are rules but what is important is the manner they are implemented.  Also the way he questioned young and very promising Becky Collins was way over the top.  I wondered whether he was formerly a Judge or the like in the Law Courts, because had she said the wrong thing i.e. that she was NOT walking as a Senior.   Heaven knows what the outcome and embarrassment to her might have been.  Is this really the way Athletics attracts new younger athletes to our great sport?   In my book they should have given him a Special Award for being the ‘most Unuser Friendly Official’ in 2010!  Thank God the Starter’s Pistol didn't have live bullets! 

Yours in Sport and Friendship, 


 Bill.  
Adds Hon. Ed.   This saves me penning an article advising readers of this season's new laws governing starts.   Mister Starter, to his credit, explained new laws to a bumper field of walkers...many of whom were clearly unaware of such changes.   A benefit was, as he spoke at length, latecomers were able to make the start line!     His discourse was not as long as the late Keith Read's lectures as Chief Judge, which always were longer than the pre-fight harangue in boxing before the bell.    Now, just 1 false start from a senior will incur disqualification.    End of story.     This affects race walkers...indeed this newsletter records that a walker (who has requested his name no longer be printed in Essex walker) caused a false start at Newham's Terrence McMillan Stadium an evening meeting - the starter being the late ARTHUR BOWKER, the doyen of starters.   A week earlier at Cricklefields I was announcer for a Southern League meeting, and the starter there asked me to announce these changes at frequent intervals during the afternoon, so all were aware.    Go before the gun...and you're out first time!       DA.
AND IT'S GOODNIGHT FROM HIM

Hello Dave,


I would just like to thank everyone for signing my card with their good wishes.   It was a well supported race for my last one for Ilford,  a club i joined in 1994 as a runner and latterly a walker.      Best wishes to everyone for the future events,


all the best,   Mike Hinton.     

BUSY MAN

KEVIN MARSHALL aims to complete 50 events between his 50th and 51st birthdays...and some will take considerable effort.  For instance he’s entered the Mont Blanc Ultra Trail (100 miles + non-stop) and a week later (5th September) intends lining-up for the Essex Way event.  That’s the stuff!

IAN STATTER’S REQUEST

Dave,

Can you include a note to encourage votes for Ken Mathews in the UKA 2010 Hall of Fame – see link:      

http://www.englandathletics.org/2010-hall-of-fame 

I would suggest that unless individuals particularly wish to vote for other athletes they only use one of their 3 votes so all votes are focused on Ken. He is yet again up against stiff opposition so it will be tough to get him through again this year. Could you therefore circulate this link to all other magazines and e-mail groups that you are in touch with. 

What about setting up links from other race walking websites? 

thanks. 

Ian.
FIXTURES

Tue 3 Aug

WTW 3,000m + YAG 1,000m



Astons Track



6.30 pm

Wed 4 Aug

EVAC T&F League





Various venues

Sat 7 Aug

Open 100 Miles






Colchester (Castle Park)

2 pm




RWA Sthn/Essex 20K Championship


Basildon (Fords)



2 pm

Sun 8 Aug

Inter-Area Vets Representative Match


Solihull

Tue 10 Aug
Veterans AC 5 Miles





Battersea Park



7 pm

Sat 14 Aug

LICC/Enfield League 5,000




Parliament Hill Fields


11.45 am




BMAF 30K Championships




Coventry (Warwick Univ)

11.30 am

Sun 15 Aug
8-Counties/Home Counties Rep 3,000m

Ashford



Fri 27 Aug

Ilford AC ‘Stan Hart Meal’




Camelot Inn



12 noon

Tue 31 Aug
WTW/Essex League 5,000m



Ashtons Track



6.20 pm

Sat 4 Sep

BMAF/Jim Sharlott 10K




Leicester (Abbey Park)

11 am

Sun 5 Sep

Church-to-Church 19½ Miles



St. Peter Port



9 am

Sat 11 Sep

RWA 10K Championship




Coventry (Warwick Univ)

1 pm (Ladies)



















2.15 pm (Men)

Sat 18 Sep

Enfield League ½ Marathon Walk



Hillingdon Cycle Circuit

1 pm

Sat 25 Sep

Inter Area Representative Meeting


Dartford




Post Office-in-Uniform 6 Miles (men)






     3 Miles (Ladies)



Mount Pleasant



2 pm

Sun 26 Sep
EVAC Championship





Norwich

Sat 2 Oct

Pat Furey Trophies Meeting/Enf.Lge (5 Miles)

Lee Valley




2 pm

JACK’S IN THE PICTURE

Former Woodford Green, Bristol and Penhow Striders star, Centurion JACK THOMAS, was in France on holiday this summer.  When passing a hypermarket where a TV dealer had an outlet, he stopped to watch the screens in the window.   There was live coverage of the French athletics championships, where a 5,000 metres walk was in progress.  Jack watched as the last 4 laps unfolded and saw it won in 19 minutes something.   "The camera covered those last 4 circuits and, after the winner finished, they went back to cover other walkers".  So French Television clearly has more interest in race walking then does our own BBC.  Others watched at the window, though only Jack stayed till the walk's end.   We remember times when TV ownership was not widespread and every Saturday afternoon saw small groups of pedestrians assembled outside TV dealers windows watching "Grandstand" and "World of Sport", viewing wrestling and full-time teleprinter results.
REPORTS STEVE KEMP

Dave

I've just returned from the European Veterans Athletics Championships in Hungary where I competed in the 1500m track run. Unfortunately my target of making the final was scuppered by the ten runners finishing ahead of me, but the trip was lovely and I'm pleased to have taken part.


On my first visit to the stadium I encountered Arthur Thompson waiting to collect his Gold medal from the M70 5000 Track Walk. Arthur was a convincing winner and I was very proud to see him collect his medal whilst our national anthem played around the ceremony area.


Well done Arthur.

QUICK MARCH

Among Nijmegan marchers is sprightly Centurion GEORGE BEECHAM, who will be 80 next year.  This year’s marches have been starting earlier than usual, because of high temperatures.  But hardy Canvey-based George doesn’t mind the heat!

SURPRISE SURPRISE

Popular Canvey Island race walker STEVE KEMP had a surprise 50th birthday celebration organised in his honour.  Among attenders were fellow Canvey Centurions who turned up in their Centurion tops.

ROLL-UP

Britain’s largest post-war volunteer recruitment campaign is on as up to 70,000 so-called ‘Games Makers’ are sought.  For 3 weeks they’ll check tickets, help tourists and carry out many other tasks that will be essential to run the world’s largest multisport event.  McDonalds will help to recruit and train the volunteers.  However the Olympic Organising Committee have warned that it would not be a shortcut to watching sport for free.  Lord Coe said, “I don’t want people making the swift judgement that this will be a nice couple of weeks watching sports.  It probably won’t be. This is hard work and long sessions”.  Asked if volunteers would be given free tickets for their efforts the noble Lord said, “No – that’s the nature of volunteering. They would have the experience of a lifetime though.  This is something that isn’t coming around again.  None of us is ever going to witness an Olympic and Paralympic Games in our country in our lifetimes”.  In reality most volunteers will not get inside the Olympic stadium. Translators and health professionals are also required.  You can apply online until September 15th.  Said Olympics & Sport Minister Hugh Robertson, “If London is to be a friendly and successful Games we will need volunteers of all ages to welcome the world to London and give London 2012 our own distinctive British imprint”.  The last word goes to Lord Coe, “This is not a giveaway, this is a prize.  We are very serious about delivering the best Games ever.  To do that we need the best-trained volunteers”.
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